

LAMRIN TECH SKILLS UNIVERSITY PUNJAB

Prof. B.S. Satyal Registrar ⊠registrar@ltsu.ac.in

@ 01881-270693, +91 94170 -22131

To The B.Tech. CSE (IBM) Students, Lamrin Tech Skills University Punjab

Dear Students,

A meeting was held on 10th July 2025-07-25t

The following were deliberated upon and is conveyed as follows:

IBM has affirmed that they will continue with Lamrin Tech Skills University Punjab as was being agreed upon when the Program was started. An official email from IBM has been sent to the students.

Lamrin Tech Skills University Punjab is committed to fulfill educational delivery in all respect including the Placement Drive.

The prevailing system of payments of fee from the students stands as it is and they are not required to pay the Loan amount until they are placed with a package of CTC Rs 5.00 Lac and above.

It has come to our notice that mis-communication from people outside the University Campus is reaching the students. The students are advised not to believe any such communication. Any development or change will be communicated to the students by the University Authorities. If any doubt the students should clear it with Dr. HPS Dhami, Executive Dean, LTSU.

Students are advised to focus on their respective skills development and academic completion.

The Academic Session commences from 21st July, 2025 as already conveyed. The students should plan their arrival accordingly. Early arrival may cause inconvenience due to ongoing repairs.

It is further mentioned that change of guard (Chancellor) has nothing to do with functioning of the University and has no relevance for the students.

Copy of the above is forwarded to the following for information:-

- 1. The Office of Hon'ble Chancellor
- 2. The Office of Worthy Vice-Chancellor

